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COMMISSIONERS PRESENT

Ms. Jo Ann Pilarski, Chair
Mr. John Scott 

Ms. Geri Taeckens (via telephone)
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None
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Mr. Bob Robertson
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GUESTS/ATTENDEES

Mr. Larry Posont
Mr. Fred Wurtzel

Mr. Joe Sontag
Mr. Joe Sibley

Mr. Joe Harcz (via telephone)
Mr. Terry Eagle (via telephone)

DIRECTOR’S 2010 EVALUATION AND 2011 PERFORMANCE OBJECTIVES

The meeting began at 1:10 p.m. Chair Pilarski reported that the Board gave Director Cannon an evaluation score of 2.1 on a 3 point scale and commended him on getting through a tough year.  She also thanked the two consumer groups, the National Federation of the Blind (NFB) of Michigan and Michigan Council of the Blind and Visually Impaired (MCBVI) for submitting some proposed objectives for 2011.

Director Cannon, Commissioners and representatives from the two consumer groups discussed previously submitted 2011 Objectives, priorities of those objectives and other proposed objectives which could be merged or consolidated.
The following were agreed upon for draft 2011 Objectives to be voted on at the December 10, 2010 Commission meeting:

Objective 1:  The Rehabilitation Services Administration (RSA) conducted its monitoring review of the Commission in 2009 and submitted its final report to MCB November 5, 2010.  The final RSA report included eight findings which require corrective actions by the agency and MCB staff will be working with RSA’s designated liaison on a regular basis to provide technical assistance in the development of these actions and monitor progress.  The agency director will provide quarterly updates to commissioners on interactions with RSA and resulting compliance, beginning in March 2011 and post final corrective action plans on the website.

Objective 2:  Develop a comprehensive board orientation packet and program that insures that a new board member understands their role clearly.

· Solicit information from the board, consumers, staff, and administrators as to what elements should be included in a comprehensive board orientation packet-program by March, 2011.

· Propose a comprehensive board orientation packet-program to the board for approval by the June 2011 meeting. 

· Implement the board orientation packet-program when ever a new board member is appointed to the board prior to their first board meeting.

· Work with DELEG and DTMB to ensure that each new board member receives a state e-mail address for board correspondence only within 10 days of a commissioner being sworn in.

Objective 3:  Plan and conduct up to three in-service workshops for commissioners on subjects chosen by commissioners, such as the Randolph-Sheppard Act, the range of transition services provided to consumers and/or agency interactions and collaborations with senior organizations and agencies, Veterans organizations, etc. Presentations would be conducted by MCB staff and, in some instances, as appropriate, external partners may be utilized as warranted.  The workshops could be scheduled adjacent to commission meetings in March, June, September or December to help minimize costs.
Objective 4:  Work with DELEG to secure a facilitator to continue the work of the BEP/EOC Ad HOC Committee and facilitate the MCB Planning and Quality (PAQ) Team through September, 2011.  The facilitator will help plan and conduct six meetings of the Ad Hoc Committee and four PAQ Team Meetings, beginning in January, 2011.  Progress reports on the efforts of these two committees will be provided to commissioners quarterly.

Objective 5:  Continue the work of the agency’s committee to review and improve staff training, particularly training of new agency staff.  The committee also includes representation from the MCB Consumer Involvement Council (CIC), the Michigan Council of the Blind and Visually Impaired (MCBVI) and the National Federation of the Blind (NFB) of Michigan.  The committee’s works includes a focus on enhancing the understanding of blindness and issues facing blind persons, which is intended to assist staff in serving clients most effectively.  The progress on the committee’s recommendations will be reported to Commissioners quarterly, with its final report to Commissioners in December, 2011.

Objective 6: Demonstrate strong commitment to performance appraisal and feedback through the development of goals and objectives and performance expectations; provide fair and objective performance evaluations; ensure timely submission of evaluations for subordinate staff and/or self evaluations.

Objective 7:  Provide positive direction in the implementation of EEO programs, such as EEO, Diversity, Discriminatory Harassment, and ADA, through training and monitoring, in order to ensure compliance with all federal and state civil rights statutes.  Also ensure that equitable practices are adhered to in the areas of selection, hiring, assignments, discipline, and training.  Demonstrate commitment to workplace safety through the establishment of safety policies, procedures, and safe working conditions.  Respond timely to reporting requirements for information on these practices.

Chair Pilarski noted that these objectives, as edited would be submitted for final approval at the December 10 Commission meeting.  She added that due to the length of the discussion of the 2011 Performance Objectives Commissioners would not have time to hear Bob Robertson’s report on the 2010 Action Plan.  She encouraged Commissioners to review the Action Plan in its entirety and said it would be placed on a future Commission meeting agenda.

Public Comment
Mr. Joe Harcz shared that he was unable to hear respondents from the audience while listening on the phone.  He also stated that the Commission’s failure to follow the Rehabilitation Act impacted the college policy development.  He also shared that agency competency seems to be an issue when college students from outside the agency have to point out corrections needed in policy by citing the Rehab Act.  Finally, Mr. Harcz asked if anyone knew where the Training Center staff was and if they were being employed during this shut down time.
Mr. Fred Wurtzel commended the Board for working on an open process but pointed out that the Director was still posing objections.  He also felt like the satisfactory rating given to the Director was in conflict with the current situation at the Training Center where 37 employees were not working.  Mr. Wurtzel noted due to the illness of the BEP Trainer he offered to provide instruction to the BEP Training class and his offer was rejected.
Mr. Larry Posont stated that this was an interesting day as he doesn’t know the way everyone else is going but does know that the National Federation of the Blind (NFB) are going in the direction of consumerism being important.  He stated that the Director and Consumer Services Director spoke more today about jobs but in the past jobs was way down the list of importance.  There was good open, honest dialogue at this meeting but people need to see results in a timely manner. He also stated that the Board was sitting on making a decision about the catering paper because he felt the Board would not take responsibility for taking an action.

Mr. Joe Sibley shared that although there was good discussion today he still heard a consistent theme of consumers not always being considered or valued.  He did like the conversation in regards to an increase in Commissioner training and stated that he would like to see Commissioners and staff engaged with the consumer organizations.  Mr. Sibley thanked Chair Pilarski for asking the consumer organizations to come together to propose some common goals for the Director’s objectives and this was a positive experience for all involved.
MOVED BY COMMISSIONER SCOTT, SECONDED BY COMMISSIONER TAEKCENS TO ADJOURN THE MEETING; THE MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY

The meeting was adjourned at 3:58 p.m.
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